
[image: image1.wmf] 


Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 10th July 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
This term has been extremely busy and has flown by; we are in to the final 2 weeks already and we still have lots more activities planned. On Tuesday, it is the KS2 dress rehearsal. On Wednesday, the KS2 children will finally perform after many weeks of practice. Class swap day will end the week on Friday. The children will spend an hour with their new class teachers. Both Mr Tompson and Miss Moseley will be visiting us on this day. 
Sports Day will be held on Monday 17th July at 9.30am. The children will be competing initially in competitive races and the carousel of activities will start at approximately 10.15am. Once the winners have been announced, the BBQ will start at around 12pm. The children are allowed to leave school with an adult after sports day and the BBQ. The older children will need a letter to leave school on their own. At 2.30pm on this day we are also planning a ‘Fun on the Field’ afternoon to raise money for the school library. Advanced Sports are bringing some inflatables such as Zorbs and football darts whilst the MLSA will be providing some refreshments and stalls and there will be games and activities for the children to take part in e.g. nerf gun battles. There is a gap between the BBQ and the fun on the field in order to give us time to set up the activities. There will be a cost of £1 per child/adult to take part in the activities. All ages are welcome to take part. If you would like to join us for ‘Fun on the Field’ after the BBQ, you will be able to purchase tickets on the day from Reception as you come in to school.  
The last day of term is Friday 21st July and there will be a leaver’s assembly at 1.15pm. This is now 15 minutes earlier than previously stated as we have quite a few celebrations and farewells to get through. The assembly should hopefully end at 2.15pm. Children may go home at this time but they will need to be collected or a letter giving them permission to walk home on their own should be handed in to their class teacher.

Children are still working hard and there have been lots of Gold Star awards handed out. Below is a list of the children who won a Gold Star in all the classes:

Jamie Verrek (Reception Class) – counting and ordering his numbers to 20 and knowing 1 more / 1 less
Eva Sheerin (Reception Class) – for being so creative in the cutting and sticking area

Noah Henderson (Reception Class) – always having a smile and joining in class discussions with great ideas

Merryn Stephens (Reception Class) – always trying hard with her number and literacy work
Sid Janes (Class 1) – writing super sentences about Handa’s Surprise
Molly Goff (Class 1) – super nature art work

Haydn Stacey (Class 1) – fantastic sharing in maths

Ethan Butterfield (Class 1) – trying hard with his maths work

Ewan Cameron (Class 1) – for being a good friend
Nicole Shipperley (Class 2) – always showing a fantastic attitude towards learning and having an inquiring mind
Isla Mayer (Class 2) – always taking care over the presentation of her work
Mylah Denham (Class 3) – for using different and interesting vocabulary in her writing
Rachel Cheung & Maxine Karlsson (Class 3) – for fantastic behaviour and singing beautifully during KS2 rehearsals
Fraser Gillas (Class 4) – for a super attitude in the relay race at swimming
Eleanor Chown (Class 4) – for being such a responsible reader and making fantastic progress
Luca Stevens (Class 4) – learning the words for all of the songs and performing with enthusiasm
Matthew Camp & Lily Ann Scott (Class 5) – for all their help during the week
Oliver Champion & Connor Moriarty (Class 6) – for their confidence and enthusiasm during rehearsals
Sophie Cutler, Faith Seymour, Daisy May Ford & Amy Hicks (Class 6) – for their fantastic preparation for their fiver challenge fruit store.
I have been made aware by a parent of a pupil at Lord Williams’s School that her son was approached by a 15 year old in Chinnor Park and was given a tablet. Unfortunately, he took this tablet and ended up being very ill. This happened at 4.30pm a time when some of the older children may well be allowed to play out and about in Chinnor’s open spaces. We have talked to the children about keeping safe when out and about playing after school but we also felt you would like to be aware of the situation.

Finally, I sadly have to announce that Mrs Sue White will be leaving Mill Lane at the end of this term as she will be starting a new job. Mrs White has worked at the school for almost 20 years, both as a teaching assistant and also as leader of the After School club. She will be greatly missed by all but we wish her all the best for the future.
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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